From: geoff. muirden [nedrium@netspace.net.au]
Sent: Sunday, 9 December 2001 1:19 PM
To: legcon.sen@aph.gov.au
Subject: SUBMISSION FROM ACLU RE PROCEEDS OF CRIME BILL

The Secretary, 

Senate Legal and Constitutional Legislation Committee, 

Suite S1.108, 

Parliament House, 

Canberra, ACT 2600 

Re: Proceeds of Crime Bill, 2001 

Regarding your advertisement in the "Public Notices" column of "Weekend Australian", Dec.8-9, 2001, inviting comments on the Proceeds of Crime Bill, 2001, the Australian Civil Liberties Union remains concerned that the format of the bill allows confiscation of assets from persons without first establishing in a court of law that they are guilty of the crimes of which they are accused. If seizure of assets is to take place, it should first be established in a court of law that the accused are guilty as charged, and the tradition of "innocent until proven guilty" must be preserved. 

The ACLU can foresee a situation in which "terrorism" is added to the list of "serious crimes" in the bill, as requiring attention, especially in view of the current pressure towards "security" measures. 
This must not be allowed to undermine the basic rights of the subject or people accused of crimes who should retain the right to have it established in a court of law that they are guilty before any asset seizures can be justifiably authorised. This should include alleged "terrorists" who should have their "terrorism" established.Otherwise, it is an exercise of arbitrary powers that should not and cannot be justified. 

Geoff. Muirden, Research Officer, Australian Civil Liberties Union, PO Box 1137, Carlton, Vic, 3053, nedrium@netspace.net.au 
